

# **Ringmer Parish Council Newsletter - May 2025**

### **Parish Council**

We have regularly included in the Newsletter an invitation to residents to come forward to join the Parish Council. There are currently two vacancies on the council, and we would welcome any resident to contact the Clerk for more information. Contact details are as follows: clerk@ringmerparishcouncil.gov.uk or 01273 813242.

Meetings of the council are open to residents to attend and there is an opportunity at the start of each meeting for residents to speak. The next scheduled Full Council meeting is Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> May at 7pm. Meetings are held in the Parish Rooms, Old School Close, Ringmer.

#### **Swimming Pool**

We are pleased to report that the swimming pool is on schedule to re-open in May and will be managed by Wave Active. Use by residents will not be restricted to 'out of school hours'.

# **Bus Shelter**

The bus shelter at Goldsborough Hall next to the Scout Hut will have a seat fitted.

# <u>Jubilee Gardens</u>

The Parish Council is working with Goldcliff Garden Centre to re-stock the two flower beds that have been rather neglected. The larger flower bed has been cleared, and planting will start this month. Work on the smaller flower bed will commence later in the year. If any resident would like to help with the planting and routine maintenance of the Jubilee Gardens please contact the Clerk on 01273 813242.

#### **The Almond Field**

Routine management continues in the field, mulching the newly planted hedge with wood chips and clearing the thatch from areas. The number of flowering species seen this year is now 10 and will increase as the year progresses. If any resident would like to be involved with working in the Almond Field please contact the Clerk on 01273 813242.

#### Picnic on the Green

Keep the date free - Monday 25th August 2025 between 12.30 and 5.00pm.